HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 4, 2021 – 3:00 P.M.

GREAT HALL
--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 3:00 p.m. with Selectmen, Thomas Millias, Gordon C. Andrews and Troy E. Garron present.
The following business was discussed:

GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS
COVID
Valery began by saying that Seelig continues to post the daily numbers on positive cases and that last week 763 people were tested and of those tested 65 tested positive.  This brings Halifax at 8.52%.  We are not gaining but not dropping as well as we could be.  Seeing as the State has seen a decrease on February 8th the capacity for restaurant will be going from 25% to 40%.  He asked that everyone please watch the Super Bowl with family and wear masks.
Viveiros said that the department continues to do testing on Wednesdays for the school and town employees.  Phase II roll out for vaccinations started on February 1st and they vaccinated 125 people 75+ and another clinic is schedule for next Wednesday (2/10) with hope to vaccinate another 100.  He stated that Captain Cunningham, Administrative Assistant Kendra Kelly and the CoA staff have all done great job in coordinating all this.  Kudos to all of them. 
On reimbursement – FEMA will be paying 100% of the vaccination activities as long as we keep our individual submissions under under $30,000 -  the turnaround time and the paperwork time will be much less.
He went to the high school and met with the school administration and the fire chiefs from Kingston and Plympton to talk about vaccinations for the teachers.  The hope is to do each school independently and maybe do a mass vaccination site at the high school.
Dr. Muse is working with Brockton Hospital to get Pfizer as you get more doses with the Pfizer but storing it is harder than Moderna.  Viveiros had a meeting with the representative from  Medical Reserve Corps for the State and they assured him that they would give us volunteers (clerical and administrators) to help  with vaccinations if we can secure the high school and get the vaccines.  
Viveiros continued to say that by the end of next week Halifax will be done with the 75+ but added that there are towns who are not there yet.  
Valery said we cannot start the 65+ until the State says to.  Viveiros said the process is fluid and added that the storage is different for the Pfizer vaccine.  Lastly Valery said indoor gatherings are limited to 10 and outdoor are 25.  

Silver Lake School Committee Vacancy
Need to reach out to those who applied for the Halifax Elementary School Committee vacancy. 
Zoning – Floodplains By-Law
Floodplain By-Law changes are needed in order to meet FEMA requirements.  This will be discussed on February 9th.  
Cled’s Lumber
The owner’s engineer will be filing a new site plan with the Planning Board in the near future.
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Regional Recycling Processing
Deadline for submissions is February 10th. 
Wage and Personnel

Below W&P amendments that have ben submitted.  The board can still add to these and Seelig is willing to do the research, but he needs to know ASAP.  Millias asked that he do some research with the 10 towns and Garron agreed.
· move for Step Increase for Board of Health Agent to Step 4 (instead of Step 2) on July 1, 2021.
· evaluate pay scales and steps for Grade 6 and Grade 7 positions (Police Chief and Fire Chief want Admins to move to Grade 8)
· minimum wage problem

· discontinuities in Grades 11 through 14

· proposed uniform allowance ($300) for Board of Health Agent

· benefits for call firefighters
Recycling Abatement - FY2013-FY2020 - Bill #788
On a side note: Seelig spoke with Nolan and she said that the Recycling & Solid Waste Ad Hoc Committee met, and they agreed that the recycling budget needs to be broken down into two categories.  Seelig did tell Nolan that the BOS would like to do away with the abatement process. 
Resident states she never used service and sent back original bill stating that she did not.  Millias asked if any paperwork was submitted throughout the years and McSherry said no.  Garron said that we need something more than her note.  Millias suggested they could hold off to do more research but Garron said there is no paper trail.  Andrews stated that the Board did not abate others who had the same circumstances.
Moved by Garron and second by Millias, the Board unanimously denied Bill #788 for Fiscal Year 2013, 2014, 2015, 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019 and 2020 based on the fact that the requests were received after the deadline dates for each of those years and no paperwork was submitted.   

Town Hall & COA Buildings Closing at 3:00 P.M.
Moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously approved closing the Town Hall and the Council on Aging buildings at 3:00 p.m. on February 1, 2021 due to snow.

Bud’s Goods & Provisions 
The site plan and special permit is before Planning Board and the hearing is on March 4th  at 7:05pm.  The Board was asked if they wanted to submit any comments – whether from individual members or from the Board as a whole.  Copies of the site plan are in the office and there is a digital copy on-line.  This will be brought back up for discussion on February 23rd. 
Ambulance Abatements
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to approve outstanding 2017 ambulance bills in the amount of $575,182.08.
Aboveground Fuel Storage Tanks - Curtin Oil
The office has received a letter of support from Christine and Joseph Basile.  No action is needed from the Board, but it will be included in the hearing documents.
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Pasture Lane
The Planning Board is continuing to work with Town Counsel on the possibility of obtaining a bond or deposit for road work in return for releasing building permit.

Federal COVID Leave
Is there any  interest from the Board in extending it (the federal government may do so in the near future).  No discussion from the BOS on this.  
National Grid – Increase in Prices 
Seelig is checking with the Attorney General’s Office about the increases in the regulated delivery prices during the past six years.  While supply is unregulated, the AG’s office does weigh in with the DPU when NG proposes price increases in the delivery charges.

Job Opening – Administrative Assistant/Assistant Town Clerk
The Town Clerk is accepting resumes/applications for the above position.  
Capital Planning Committee
Moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board voted as follows to designate Thomas Millias to represent the Board on the Capital Planning Committee:
	Thomas Millias
	-
	Opposed

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Yes

	Troy E. Garron 
	-
	Yes


Meeting with Area 58 - New Contract and Update
Rich Goulart from Area 58 will be coming on February 9th to discuss the new contract and give the Board an update.  
Regional Dispatch Assessment
Discussion on February 9th  on the proposed assessment for FY2022.  The assessment will not be going up.   

Zoning
Economic Development Act – Changes in Chapter 40A and possibly needed changes in Town’s zoning by-laws.  Discussion on February 9th.  
Traffic Safety Committee Meeting
The committee will be meeting on February 8th at 10 a.m. in the Great Hall.  
Talent Bank Forms

The office has received talent bank forms from: 

Joseph M. Vetrano expressed interest to serve on the Finance Committee and Youth and Recreation – setting up agenda interview for February 9th; the Finance Committee possibly will interview on February 8th.
Colleen Fiumara expressed interest on serving on the Cultural Council – the Board will be asked to appoint her on February 9th.  
Summer Schmaling expressed interest in serving on the Silver Lake School Committee.
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Fireworks Committee Request for Fireworks 
Viveiros stated that the committee reached out to him asking how to proceed as they were looking to have fireworks on July 3rd.  He stated to the Board that some towns are not having them this year.  The committee really needs money and they do not want to knock on doors, so they were thinking oof online fundraising.  At this time, they have $8,300 and need $13,000.  Seelig said that they still might not be able to have outdoor gatherings and suggested they shoot for 2022.  Millias said that if they want to raise money, they should let the donors know that it might not happen in 2021 but the funds will be used in 2022.  Viveiros was not sure it was a good idea for this year.  Andrews said to advise them not to  plan for 2021.  Garron did not see things changing in the next few months and was gearing towards not having them.

MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 3:45 p.m.

-------------------------------------------------

Troy E. Garron
Clerk
/pjm
Documents referenced during Board of Selectmen’s Meeting – February 4, 2021

1/25/21 email from Claire Galkowski – multitown RFP for single stream recyclables process

Recycling abate request - FY2013 thru 2020

1/23/21 letter from Joseph & Susan Basile in support of above ground fuel storage - Curtin’s Oil 

Pasture Lane

   5/7/18 letter from Amory Engineering P.C. - cost to complete Pasture Lane 

   1/20/21 email from A. Dias to Larry Mayo - review proposal from John Paquette
1/25/21 email from Christina Belew to C. Seelig – National Grid delivery charges 
1/26/21 email from Rich Goulart to C. Seelig & Cable Advisory Committee - meeting w/BOS
    regarding tri-town agreement 

2/3/21 email from Michael Mahoney to C. Seelig - Regional Dispatch assessment for FY2022

1/29/21 letter from Depart. Housing & Community Development - compliance w/Section 3A of

    Chapter 40A 

